
From: Unit, Wr_Hearing@Waterboards
Sent: Thursday, July 2, 2020 11:45 AM
To: AJR@bkslawfirm.com <AJR@bkslawfirm.com>; dndiff@gmail.com <dndiff@gmail.com>; Jerry Busch 
<jerrybbusch@comcast.net>
Subject: College Lake Hearing: Service List & Clarification on Policy Statements

Good morning,

Attached are the Service List for the College Lake Hearing and Ms. Ansley’s inquiry on written-only policy 
statements.  Information for the Pre-Hearing Conference scheduled for July 10, 2020 will be sent out 
shortly.

On June 26, 2020, we received a question from Ms. Ansley on whether individuals can submit a written-
only policy statement without appearing at the hearing.  The Hearing Officers have clarified that written-
only policy statements will be accepted.  Please note that all policy statements must be received before 
or on the first day of the hearing. 

Please also note that because ex parte communications with the State Water Resources Control Board 
are prohibited during this proceeding, any communications to the State Water Board regarding 
substantive or controversial procedural matters related to this hearing, including but not limited to 
submittals of evidence, briefs, and motions, must be served on all parties on the current Service List. 
This includes communications to the hearing officers, other board members, the hearing team, or 
anyone else in the decision-making chain-of-command.

The Service List will also be posted on College Lake project’s 
website: https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/hearings/collegelake/.

If you have any questions, please contact lisa.hong@waterboards.ca.gov or 
mara.irby@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Best,
Lisa Hong, P.E. 
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights, Hearings Unit
(916) 323-5175 | lisa.hong@waterboards.ca.gov 
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